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A Year in Review: CSULB MUN Program in 2023  
Dr. Ezgi Yildiz, the Director of the MUN Program 
 
The CSULB Model UN Program hit the ground running in Spring 2023 thanks to our close 
collaboration with Professor Alex Lohman (Interim Director of the MUN Program). In addition 
to establishing a new leadership, the club has rebranded itself and recruited new members at the 
Week of Welcome and beyond. Our leadership included Mikayla Browne (President), Grant 
Latour (Vice President), Genesis Chacon (Secretary), and Dennis Brownlee (Treasurer). We 
dedicated our semester to several conference preparation workshops as well as in-person 
conferences at Riverside City College (IECMUN) in March and in San Francisco (MUN of the 
Far West) in April 2023.  
 
At IECMUN, the following students represented the CSULB MUN program at the Committee of 
Population and Development: Dennis Brownlee and Matthew Wong (Costa Rica), Kyle Smith and 
Joshua Mims (Latvia), Blake Maese and Evan Stein (Honduras), Genesis Chacon and Sarah Arya 
(Colombia). In addition, Mikayla Browne and Grant Latour represented Malta at the Security 
Council. Mikayla and Grant were awarded recognition as the best delegates by their peers and the 
conference organizers. Although EICMUN was the first-ever MUN experience for quite a few of 
our students, they impressed everyone with their extensive knowledge of International Law, 
diplomatic skills, and poise.  
 
At the MUNFW, we represented Latvia and Ireland. We undertook a serious conference 
preparation “boot camp” over the spring break. Our delegates dedicated their break to preparing 
conference documents, which were reviewed by Sarah Arya (Director of Research and Writing) 
and me. In addition, Grant Latour and Ethan Bray (Directors of Conference Skills), as veteran 
MUN participants, imparted invaluable conference skills through in-person workshops. Finally, 
we had a preparation session with the Honorary Consul of Latvia, Laura Ramanis, who offered us 
tips and insights to represent Latvia in the best way possible.  
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